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December 23, 2021 

 
Michael Schiliro, Supervisor 
Town Board of the Town of North Castle 
15 Bedford Road 
Armonk, NY  10504 
 
  Re: Mariani Gardens 
 
Honorable Supervisor and Members of the Town Board: 
 
As you are aware, my firm represents 45 Bedford Road, LLC.  We have recently received a 90-
day extension through January 14, 2022 of the special permit previously granted by your Board. 
 
As we had indicated at the time of this extension, 50% of the LLC membership interests have been 
secured by NCD, Acquisitions, LLC (“NCD”) through investor equity. 
 
As we had also indicated, Mr. Mariani had owned 50% of 45 Bedford Road, LLC and his interests 
were placed in bankruptcy. That remaining 50% membership interest needed to be acquired upon 
consent of the United States  Bankruptcy Court.  On November 19, 2021, the bankruptcy court 
approved the sale with terms.  That transaction was signed off on by Federal Judge Drain on 
December 19, 2021 (see attached Order).  In accordance with that Order, Trustee’s counsel is 
endeavoring to prepare the transfer documents to assign, Mariani’s interest to NCD.   
 
At this point, NCD is still awaiting transfer of the Mariani membership interests of 45 Bedford 
Road, LLC.  While we anticipate those interests will be transferred in the immediate future, until 
such time that the legal conveyance has been transacted, NCD is unable to make a formal 
appearance before the Board on behalf of 45 Bedford Road.  I have met with representatives of 
NCD and they are eager to meet with the Town and their prospective development group to 
continue the redevelopment of the site.  Unfortunately, due to the upcoming holiday schedule and 
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the legal remedies that still need to be completed, we anticipate that process will continue through 
January. 

The project has remained identical to the terms and particulars as approved by this Town Board in 
the prior special permit.  We are hereby requesting a 180 to 360 day extension; a longer extension 
would avoid need for an additional extension.  Once NCD has completed the formal acquisition of 
the shares through the Bankruptcy Trustee and completed the retention of the development team, 
we will come and meet with the Town Board.  All of the general findings and special findings 
associated with the grant of the special permit resolution are intact and enforceable at this time. 

We look forward to working with this Town to develop this very important hamlet site. 

Very truly yours, 

Anthony F. Veneziano, Jr. 
ANTHONY F. VENEZIANO, JR. 

AFV/kj 
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